
Honorable J. Lee Rankin 
General Counsel 
The President's Commission 
200 Maryland Avenue, Northeast 
Washington, D. C. 20002 

WASHINGTON 2S.D. C. 

January 10, 1964 

yr: xv OF. 1,1 IC DIRECTOR 

•-•1;57...A*-N 

, 1)* UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF IUSTICEL4'11".").1-44:: .1?-;'4  

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION 

Dear Lee: 

I have received your letter of January 7, 1964, in which you 
inquire as to the feasibility of applying nuclear analytical techniques to 
items relating to the assassination of President Kennedy. 

The FBI Laboratory is well acquainted with the analytical. 
technique of neutron activation analysis. Through arrangements worked 

out with Dr. Glenn T. Seaborg, Chairman of the Atomic Energy Commission, 

work is already in progress applying this technique to certain phases of the 

current investigation. 

We were advised that Dr. Seaborg also has reported the existence 

of this joint effort to Honorable Earl Warren, Chairman of your Commission, 

by letter dated January 7, 1964. 

Your office will be further advised of the results of these analyses 
when they have been completed. 


